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ALPHARETTA GA 30005

Re: Review of Request for Modification of Product Recovery Activities & Revised Pumping Plan
Plantation Pipe Line Lewis Drive Release, 112 Lewis Drive, Belton, SC
Anderson County
Site #18693
Petroleum Pipe Line Release Reported December 8, 2014
Request for Modification or Recovery Activities received January 13,2019
Lews Drive Revised Pumping Plan received February 13, 2019

Dear Mr. Aycock,

The South Carolina Department of Health and Ervironmental Control (DHEC) has reviewed the
above referenced documents. The following comments and/or recommendations are
provided:

In regards to the Request for Modification of Recovery Activities;

1) The request to remove all passive skimmers and petroleum absorbent socks from all
recovery features at the site 1s denied. However, DHEC does agree for the removal of the
skimmers or socks from the following locations, MW-08, MW-15, RS-10, RS-17 and RW-08.
These features have been absent of free phase product (FPP)} since Septemnber 2017.

2) MW-08, MW-15, RS-10, RS-17 and RW-08 will continue to be monitored according to the
new Annual Monitoring, Reporting and Product Recover Plan that is to be submitted to
DHEC by April 30, 2020. If FPP is present it will be removed by hand haller or absorbent
sock at that time,

In regards to the Revised Pumping Plan;

1) The pumping of residuum well MW-23 and bedrock wells MW-12B, MW-15B and 17B will
continue. The pumping frequency of these wells will be In accordance with the April 1,
2020 to March 31, 2021 Monitoring, Reporting, and Product Recovery Plan. The new plan
Is due by April 30, 2020.

2) DHEC agrees to the addition of pumping residuum wells MW-07, MW-11, MW-36, and
MW-45 and bedrock wells MW-13B and MW-50B. The pumping frequency for these wells
will also be determined by the submittal of the new Monitoring, Reporting and Product
Recovery Plan.
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3) DHEC agrees to discontinuing the pumping of MW-34, MW-40 and MW-46. MW-34 and
MW-40 are low yield residuurmn wells that pump dry rapidly (<10 minutes) and are slow to
recharge (<5 gal/hr). MW-46 is located in the area of the recent oxidant injection work
that occurred in August 2019,

DHEC should be notified a minimum of four days prior to any environmental work being
conducted. Documents should continue to be provided in paper format and pdf via a disk with
Site ID # 18693 and Plantation Pipe Line Lews Drive Release noted in a prominent location.
Should you have any questions, | can be reached at {803) 898-7542 or mendenje@dhec.sc.gov.
Faxes can be sent to (R03) 898-0673,

Sincerely,

I, £ Muddes

d Mendenhall, Hydrogeologist
Assessment & Non-Permitted Petroleum Section
Underground Storage Tank Management Division
Bureau of Land and Waste Management

CcC Chris McCluskey, Upstate EA Region Anderson Office
Witllam Waldron, Jacobs, 3120 Highwoods Blvd., Suite 214, Raleigh, NC 27604
Gary Poliakoff, Pohakoff & Associates, PO Box 1571, Spartanburg, SC 29304
Scott Lewis, 15 Edgewood Drive, Williamston, SC 29697
Eric Lewis, 421 Reedy Fork Road, Greenville, SC 25605
Technical File
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